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November 6, 2023 

Inter-Tribal Council of Nevada 
Serrell Smokey, ITCN President 
Tribal Chairman of Washoe Tribe 
919 Highway 395 South 
Gardnerville, Nevada 89410 

Dear Tribal Members: 

In accordance with established consultation guidelines, the Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP) is 
notifying Nevada tribes of the following: 

 
The 2021 Legislature signed into law the “Public Option” through Senate Bill 420. This bill requires the Nevada 
Department of Health and Human Services (Department) to contract with health carriers to offer a public health 
insurance option no later than January 1, 2026. This reform aligns with the state’s efforts to control the growth of health 
care costs, while improving access to coverage for Nevadans. The state-contracted health plans (i.e., Nevada Qualified 
Health Plans (NQHPs) will be available for purchase through Nevada Health Link marketplace, starting January 1, 2026. 
These plans must meet certain premium reduction targets and pay their providers at or more than Medicare rates. 

To implement this new option, the Department must seek the state’s first-ever Section 1332 Waiver of the Affordable 
Care Act in coordination with the Nevada Department of Insurance and Nevada Health Link. This letter is intended to 
provide formal notice of this waiver and the opportunity for tribes to provide feedback and comment prior to the state’s 
submission on January 1, 2024. 

As part of this waiver request, the Governor is seeking to establish a new Market Stabilization Program to mitigate some 
of the concerns raised by stakeholders about the risk of cost shifting onto providers as a result of the premium reduction 
targets. This program includes a new reinsurance program to help control high costs in the individual, nongroup market, 
along with a quality bonus payment for high performing plans and a loan repayment program for providers willing to live 
and work in the state of Nevada for at least four years. 

The draft application for the waiver will be posted online on the Division of Health Care Financing and Policy (DHCFP) 
website for a 30-day public comment period on November 15, 2023. To receive federal approval of this new waiver, the 
new option or program must satisfy four federal requirements. These include: 

• Health coverage will be as affordable as without the waiver; 
• Coverage under the waiver will be available to at least as many people as would be expected to be covered without 

the waiver; 
• Coverage under the waiver will be as comprehensive as it would have been without the waiver; and 
• The waiver is deficit neutrality for the federal government. 
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The Department looks forward to hearing from Tribal Leaders about any questions and/or feedback they may have. We 
would like to offer the following meeting times during this period for DHCFP to present to Tribal Leaders: 

Wednesday, November 29, 2023 at 9am (calendar invite to follow) 

Thursday, December 7, 2023 at 1:30pm (calendar invite to follow) 

DHCFP will enter into a 30-day public comment period upon completion of the Nevada Plan for Market Stability Waiver 
within the next two weeks and looks forward to meeting with Tribal Leaders during this period of time to present and 
take back any feedback. 

 

There is no anticipated fiscal impact to Tribal Governments. 
 

Please look for calendar invites from Monica Schiffer to discuss the Nevada Plan for Market Stability. If you would like a 
consultation regarding this proposed change in policy, please contact Monica at (775) 684-3653 or 
mschiffer@dhcfp.nv.gov who will schedule a meeting. We would appreciate a reply within 30 days from the date of this 
letter. If we do not hear from you within this time, we will consider this an indication that no individual consultation is 
requested. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

 Casey Angres  
Casey Angres (Nov 6, 2023 08:48 PST) 

Casey Angres 
Division Compliance Chief, DHCFP 

 
cc: Sandie Ruybalid, CPM, Deputy Administrator, DHCFP 

Malinda Southard, D.C., CPM, Deputy Administrator, DHCFP 
Michael Gorden, Waiver & Stakeholder Director, DHCFP 
Monica Schiffer, Tribal & Community Liaison, DHCFP 
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